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What was good?  

We had a pretty good number of students this quarter—10.  We started off the same as last year, with eigenvalue problems and the truss buckling project.  
The buckling was really pretty nice.  We got good 3-D buckling curves.  Now we have some experimental data too.  The hard copy is in the notebook and the raw data is in the EM120 Misc folder.  The truss the data was taken on is the one Mike Fulk just put together because it looked good, and it is sitting on top of the box in the back room of the machine shop.

Then we took a slightly different approach with the Cook handle.  I had an ME421 report that had taken force-deflection data on the handle, and compared it to a finite element analysis.  The comparison in the report wasn’t too good. (Off by almost a factor of 2.)  We did a careful mesh refinement analysis.  We did the export and reimport of the nodes to stress-relieve the part, with half of the class doing the 2-D and half of the class doing the 3-D.  In the end, both the 2-D and the 3-D results were very close to each other, and very similar to the experimental data.  It looked as though Dave R. (the student from ME421), who was working in 2-D, might have forgotten to switch back to plane stress with thickness after the reimport, although I haven’t had time to confirm that.

Because there were 10 students, the entire last week was taken up with student presentations (some were group presentations), but the presentations were generally good and the students asked good questions.  Brian Page commented that this was the longest presentation he had ever had to make (at 15 minutes for the group, plus 10 minutes for questions).  Overall the projects were very good and nicely written up.  
What wasn't so good?  

I worry that I may not be pushing the students hard enough on the theoretical aspects of finite element analysis.
Only Brian and Aaron’s was not an A project—they did a shakey presentation (didn’t appear to know what they were talking about FEA-wise) and only the first half of the report was good.

Next Time I/We Plan to Modify the Course by Changing/Trying 
I would like to see Jerry Fine teach this course next year, so that he can have another crack at it and so I can let my ideas percolate for a year or so.
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